
Bilingual Service Rights and Welfare
Who has the right to bilingual services from the Dept. of Transitional Assistance (DTA)?
All applicants and recipients with “limited English proficiency” have the right to some bilingual services under federal civil rights laws and Food Stamp law.  If a person cannot fully understand spoken English or fully communicate in English, she likely needs either a bilingual worker to handle her welfare case or an interpreter when she must meet with her worker or communicate by telephone.

What is DTA supposed to do if they don’t have a bilingual worker fluent in the correct language to assign to the client?
DTA local offices are supposed to arrange to use interpreters to communicate with applicants and recipients with limited English proficiency.  Some interpreters work for DTA and others can be hired as needed on a contract basis.  If there is a need to communicate immediately when an interpreter is not available at the DTA office or a need to communicate by telephone, the local office is supposed to use the Language Line service.  Each office has access to this service.  If needed for an in-office communication, the DTA worker would be on one phone line in the office, the client would be put on another phone line in the office, and an interpreter would connect through the service for a three-way-call.  If the client is at home, the DTA worker would call the client with the interpreter hooked in for a three-way call. See Field Operations Memo 2008-16: Department Interpreter Services Enhancement at http://www.masslegalservices.org/page/261581;cat_id=2325
What if the DTA worker says the client must bring her own interpreter?
You will need to speak to someone above the worker, such as a supervisor or office Assistant Director or Director.  If none of them will promptly resolve the situation, you should be able to get results by calling DTA central office officials, such as the Equal Opportunity Director at 617-348-8492, the Director of Policy, Procedure and Program Management at 617-348-8470, or the General Counsel in the Legal Division at 617-348-8520.

What if this continues to be a problem for the client?
Ask for help from your local legal services office.  The client can also make a complaint with our Regional Office of Civil Rights of the U.S. Dept. of Health and Human Services, J.F.K. Building, Room 1875, Boston, MA 02203,  in a letter stating the client’s name, address, phone number, and the problem she had with DTA. Call OCR at (800) 368-1019 for more information. Although the Office of Civil Rights may not be able to get the client’s specific situation fixed (because they have a very small staff charged with investigations in the whole region), individual complaints can help in the long run. 


